
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 8, 2005 

 

 

 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 

Alderman, 1
st
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 1
ST

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050340 

  INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON 

  NORTH 30
TH

 STREET AT 

  WEST CONGRESS STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Hamilton: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee  meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control. 

 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 8, 2005 

 

 

Honorable Joe Davis 

Alderman, 2
nd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 2
ND

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050340 

  INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR WHEN CHILDREN  

ARE PRESENT ON WEST CAPITOL DRIVE FROM  

  NORTH 62
ND

 STREET TO NORTH 67
TH

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Davis: 

 

We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school signs.  

We recommend posting 20 miles per hour when children are present on this roadway.  The 

necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the September 15, 2005 Public 

Safety Committee meeting. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 8, 2005 

 

 

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr. 

Alderman, 5
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 5
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050340 

  INSTALL YIELD SIGNS ON 

  NORTH 85
TH

 STREET AT 

  WEST FIEBRANTZ AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Bohl: 

 

This is in response to your request to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that a sight obstruction 

exists at the intersection that would warrant the above-captioned control.  We therefore, in the 

interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the yield control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 8, 2005 

 

 

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr. 

Alderman, 5
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 5
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050340 

  INSTALL ALL WAY STOP ON WEST KIEHNAU AVENUE 

  AND NORTH BOURBON STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bohl: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee  meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control. 

 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 8, 2005 

 

 

 

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr. 

Alderman, 5
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 5
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050340 

  INSTALL YIELD SIGN ON 

  WEST JONAN STREET AT NORTH 101
ST

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bohl: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee  meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 8, 2005 

 

 

 

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr. 

Alderman, 5
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 5
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050340 

  INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON 

  WEST JONAN STREET AT NORTH 106
TH

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bohl: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 8, 2005 

 

 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 13
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050340 

  INSTALL NO LEFT TURN RESTRICTION 

  ON SOUTH 9
TH

 STREET NORTH OF 

  WEST GRANGE AVENUE FROM 

  DRIVEWAY OF AIROLDI BROTHER'S 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 8, 2005 

 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050340 

  REMOVE STOP SIGNS ON EAST MONTANT STREET 

  AT SOUTH QUINCY AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned traffic control. 

 

Though it is unusual to remove stop signs, every effort will be made to insure the safe removal 

of this unwarranted control with the installation of signs on South Quincy Avenue at East 

Montana Street that state "Traffic on Montana does not stop" 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 8, 2005 

 

Honorable Robert Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 8
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050340 

  REMOVAL OF RIGHT TURN ONLY LANE 

  ON SOUTH MUSKEGO AVENUE SOUTHBOUND 

  AT WEST FOREST HOME AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

To reduce driver confusion and increase safety at the intersection of West Forest Home Avenue 

and West Lincoln Avenue, the removal of the right turn only lane on South Muskego Avenue 

southbound at West Forest Home Avenue is recommended.  The removal of the lane is 

recommended because the recent repaving of West Forest Home Avenue from West Lincoln 

Avenue to South 27
th

 Street has reduced westbound traffic on West Forest Home Avenue to 

one lane that is fed by two lanes on South Muskego Avenue southbound, leading to confusion 

and erratic lane use on West Forest Home Avenue through the intersection of West Lincoln 

Avenue. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 8, 2005 

 

 

Honorable Joseph A. Dudzik 

Alderman, 11
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 11
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #50340 

  INSTALL NO TRUCKS 3 TONS OR OVER 

  ON WEST RUSKIN STREET FROM 

  SOUTH 35
TH

 STREET TO WEST LAKEFIELD DRIVE 

 

Dear Alderman Dudzik: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned 

traffic control restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since this street is 

strictly residential and trucks are using it as a short cut, we recommend that heavy trucks be 

prohibited. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 8, 2005 

 

Honorable Michael S. D'Amato 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 3
RD

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050340 

  INSTALL YIELD SIGNS ON 

  NORTH ASTOR STREET AT 

  EAST LAND PLACE 

 

Dear Alderman D'Amato: 

 

This is in response to your request to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that sight obstructions 

exist at this intersection that would warrant the above-captioned control.  We therefore, in the 

interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the yield control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 8, 2005 

 

Honorable Michael S. D'Amato 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 3
RD

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050340 

  REMOVE RIGHT LANE MUST TURN RIGHT 

  ON NORTH OAKLAND AVENUE AT 

  EAST LOCUST STREET (SOUTHBOUND) 

 

Dear Alderman D'Amato: 

 

As a result of the installation of a bike lane on North Oakland Avenue, the right turn lane has 

been removed and there is no further need for the above-captioned traffic control.  We 

therefore, recommend the removal of the above traffic restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 8, 2005 

 

 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050340 

  REMOVE MANDATORY RIGHT TURN 

  ON EAST STATE STREET AT 

  NORTH PROSPECT AVENUE EASTBOUND 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

Due to the low traffic volume on East State Street and in an effort to improve vehicle 

circulation in the area, we recommend the remove of the above-captioned mandatory  

turn restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 8, 2005 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050340 

  INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON 

SOUTH WILLIAMS STREET 

AT EAST LINUS STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 8, 2005 

 

 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 

Alderman, 1
st
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 1
ST

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050340 

  INSTALL YIELD SIGNS ON 

  WEST LANCASTER AVENUE  

  AT NORTH 32
ND

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Hamilton: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from a local resident to install the above-captioned 

traffic control. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that a sight obstruction on 

the northwest corner of the intersection warrants the above-captioned control.  We therefore, in 

the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the yield control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 8, 2005 

 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050340 

  INSTALL YIELD SIGNS ON  

  SOUTH 9
TH

 STREET AT 

  WEST HOLT AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 8, 2005 

 

 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050340 

  INSTALL YIELD SIGNS ON 

  WEST OHIO AVENUE 

  AT SOUTH 9
TH

 STREET 

 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 


